
Projects Status Summary Memorandum 
 

  
 

 
Page 1 of 3 

 

Date:  June 14, 2023 

To:  Port of Illahee Board of Commissioners 

From:  John Piccone, P.E., Soundwest Engineering Assoc.  

Subject: Projects Status Summary 

 

 

Waterfront Improvement Project (Docks and Pier only);  

• The Port’s attorney is working on the treaty rights determination via the USACE and has 
continued to look for opportunities to engage with the Tribe directly.  To date there has 
been no willingness on the Tribes’ part to meet with the Port and discuss issues and options 
relative to their objection.  Due to the unknown timeframe to resolve this issue I have 
primarily remained on hold with final design and bid preparation until we have a clearer 
direction on this issue.  

• In the meantime, I’ve continued to correspond with DNR regarding the aquatic lands 
agreement and this is steadily moving forward.  The bathymetric survey is complete, and 
the surveyor is currently working on preparing a survey exhibit in DNR’s specific format.  
Once that’s complete and submitted we will be awaiting further direction from DNR as they 
prepare agreement documents.  

Waterfront Improvement Project (Upland Improvements); 

• We are still waiting for comments from the County after submittal of the 95% design plans 
for the upland improvements.  The County has indicated that the project is under review for 
the past 84 days as of today.  There are indications on the permit portal that it’s being 
worked on but no clear indication of future timelines.  We’ve called the County for more 
information on status and timeline and are waiting for a reply.  

• Once we receive comments back from the County and make any minor revisions they will 
likely ask for, I’ll be able to finalize 100% plans and submit them for the building permit 
approval. 

Pier Piling Repair; 

• RCO will be finalizing grant awards this month and next and I expect we’ll be hearing from 
the grant manager relatively soon confirming award and initiating the grant agreement 
process. 

• We also have all permits secured for this work, so at this point it is just a matter of finalizing 
issues with the Tribe on the waterfront project and then incorporating pile replacements 
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into that project or deciding to move forward on the piling replacement separately from the 
waterfront project. 

Store Site Renovation: 

• As requested; I reached out to septic designer/installers to get information on what would 
be needed, specifically regarding septic, for occupancy of the store building once renovated.  
I contacted the following local contractors who advertised as both septic designers and 
installers: 

1. Steve Kelly Construction Co., LLC, Poulsbo, WA 
2. Brent Nuckols Construction Inc., Poulsbo, WA 
3. Jensen’s Septic Company, Kingston, WA 
4. Dave’s Septic Services, Inc., Seabeck, WA 

• Of these four possibilities, Dave’s Septic was the only contractor to come out to the store 
and meet with me.  In general, my understanding based on our conversation was that there 
is a good chance the existing system can be used if it is in adequate condition and used for a 
two-employee convenience store that does not discharge excessive fats/oils (such as ice 
cream or espresso machines, or deep fryers would).  Dave’s detailed recommendations for 
next steps are attached and I recommend authorizing him to proceed with the fee’s 
outlined in his proposal. 

Upcoming Milestones and Action Items 

• Authorize Dave’s septic to proceed per his attached proposal.  
• Continue to assist Port’s attorney with Tribal objection to waterfront project. 
• Continue to inquire with Kitsap County on status of SDAP review. 
• Grants administration assistance as needed.  
• Continue to work with DNR regarding aquatic lease agreement.  
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Permit Status Summary – All Projects 

Waterfront Access Project 

Permit Submittal Date Permit Issued  Permit Status Design Status 

SSDP 8-19-21 8-4-22 Complete. SSDP staff report 
notice of decision received. 

60% Design Complete and 
submitted for permit. 

HPA Delayed --- Submittal of permit application 
pending resolution with 
Suquamish Tribe. 

Pending resolution with 
Suquamish Tribe. 

NWP 8-17-21 Delayed Finalization of permit review 
pending resolution with 
Suquamish Tribe. 

Pending resolution with 
Suquamish Tribe. 

SDAP 2-7-23 --- Submittal of permit application 
complete, waiting for review 
comments 

95% Design Complete for 
upland elements only to 
submit SDAP.  

BP Anticipated Mar. - July 
2023 

--- Submittal to follow SDAP after 
preliminary comments. 

 

ROW Anticipated Mar. - July 
2023 

--- Submittal to follow SDAP after 
preliminary comments. 

 

FIRE Anticipated Mar. - July 
2023 

--- Submittal to follow SDAP after 
preliminary comments. 

 

SSDP – Substantial Shoreline Development Permit (Kitsap County) 
HPA – Hydraulic Project Approval (WDFW) 
NWP – Nationwide Permit 3 (USACE) 
BP – Building Permit (Kitsap County) 
ROW – Right of Way (Kitsap County) 
Fire – Fire Code Permit (Kitsap County) 
 

Pile Replacement Project 

Permit Submittal Date Permit Issued  Permit Status Design Status 

Shoreline 
Exemption 

9-22-22 2/15/23 Staff Report Issue, Pending 14 
day appeal period ending 
2/15/23  

30% Design Completed for 
Permit submittal. 

NWP3 9-22-22 11-21-22 Complete. Permit issued by 
USACE. 

30% Design Completed for 
Permit submittal. 

HPA 2020 2/14/20 Maintenance permit, expires 
2/12/25 

----- 
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